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St Leonard’s Church, Ryton-on-Dunsmore: Newsletter June 2015 
 
Rector:   The Reverend David Wintle Tel No: 02476 301283  
Lay Reader:  Mrs Rosemary King   Tel No: 01788 573067 

Churchwarden: Mrs Janet Smith    Tel No: 02476 306224 
 

SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE: June 2015 

DATE Bubbenhall  Baginton Ryton 

June 4 

Corpus Christi 

  7.30 p.m:  

Holy Communion, 

followed by 

refreshments. 

June 7 

Trinity 1 

11.00 a.m: 

 Holy Communion  

10.00 a.m:  

Village Service 

9.30 a.m: 

Parish 

Communion 

6.30 p.m: 

Evensong  

June 14 

Trinity 2 

 

 

6.30 p.m: 

Evensong 

10.00 a.m: Holy 

Communion 

8.00 a.m: 

Holy Communion. 

9.30 a.m:  

Village Worship. 

June 21: 

Trinity 3 

11.00 a.m:  

Mattins. 

8.15 p.m:  

Holy Communion 

by candlelight. 

10.00 a.m:  

Holy Communion. 

9.30 a.m: 

 Parish 

Communion. 

6.30p.m: 

Evensong. 

June 28 

Trinity 4 

8.00 a.m: 

Holy Communion. 

10.00 a.m:  

Holy Communion. 

 

No services at 

Ryton today-  

10.30 a.m: 

Ordination of Tom 

Wintle at Coventry 

Cathedral 

6.00 p.m. At The 

Abbey Church of St. 

Mary the Virgin, 

Nuneaton: Evening 

Service in the presence 

of the Bishop of 

Burnley to welcome 

Tom to his new parish. 
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July 5: 

Trinity 5 

11.00 a.m: 

Holy Communion  

10.00 a.m:  

Village Service 

 

9.30 a.m: 

 Parish 

Communion. 

6.30p.m: 

Evensong. 

At Ryton: Every Wednesday except June 10: 9.20 a.m: Holy Communion. 

Wednesday, June 10: 11.30 a.m: Holy Communion. 

 

 

 
Saturday 27th June : St Leonard’s Church Fête, 

Football Competition & CONGA. 
 

 
 

 

The  Football competition runs from 10.00 a.m. to 5.00 p.m.  For queries, or to add 

another team (Juniors only), please contact Rupert Lee on:  househubby1@gmail.com      

or telephone him on 07877 582 580.  
 

The Fête, (stalls and entertainment) opens at 12.00 noon - 4.30 pm. The main marquee 

will then remain open for people to relax and chat and then the CONGA gets underway 

with a quiz at 6pm, and continues through 'til 10 pm. 

 

We still need your contributions of bottles for the bottle stall  - to the Vicarage or to 

church please - as well as cakes and home produce to sell on the day, and of course on the 

day itself, some extra pairs of hands to help with setting up, clearing away and to help on 

the stalls.  

  

If you would like to get involved with the event in any way please contact Fiona at 

fionatetlow79@googlemail.com or Frances at david@wintled.fsnet.co.uk, or call 024 7630 

1283. 

  

For the first time last year we followed the Fete & Football by putting on what was dubbed 

the CONGA event.  Contrary to popular myth, this was not the kind of event that would 

see those attending doing the conga all around the Rec.  

mailto:househubby1@gmail.com
mailto:fionatetlow79@googlemail.com
mailto:david@wintled.fsnet.co.uk
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(although just for irony’s sake there was a short burst of a conga at the end of the 

evening!).  CONGA was initiated by the local WI - TWIRLS - and was intended to enable a 

community gathering which went on through the evening.  A chance for everyone to have a 

good time and a chance to 'chill' after the hectic day.  A marquee, tables, chairs were 

provided and we had a jazz singer.   

People brought their own food and drink and despite the fairly dismal whether, it was a 

great evening.   

    

This year we are hoping to keep things going almost seamlessly and we plan to have a quiz 

to take us from late afternoon into early evening.  We are pleased to announce that Gebby 

Eaton will be singing for us once again and we anticipate a greater turn out this year, and so 

are hiring a larger marquee.   

 

Please do come and join in; there will be a be a bar running all day with lager and beer 

available throughout the day and evening -  unless of course we sell out!   

  

Those of you who have queued and waited whilst the antiquated bar kit we had took an age 

to deliver a pint, will be relieved to know that we have hired a device which will allow a 

much speedier service for lager, and we have the use of the amazing Beermate 3000 with 

which pints of real ale will be drawn.  Of course you're welcome to bring your own drinks 

as well as whatever kind of picnic supper you fancy.  Last year a number of us brought a 

take away to the event, whilst others shared a good spread of party food.  

    

Please note that for everyone's safety we do ask that all tableware is UNBREAKABLE. 

 

Sunday June 28: The Ordination of Tom Wintle. 
Please note that there will be no services at St. Leonard’s Church on Sunday 
June 28, so that parishioners can attend the service of Ordination of Tom 

Wintle at Coventry Cathedral. Service starts at 10.30 a.m., and we have booked 
the Village Minibus to take us to the Cathedral: Please contact Diane Dixon on 
024 77983347 or email dinbob@talktalk.net if you would like to reserve a seat. 

  
Saturday, June 13, 1.30 p.m. at Bubbenhall Recreation ground:  

Annual Fun Day and Boot Sale. 
 

If you would like to book a stall please contact Don Thomas 024 7630 5460 or any 

committee member.   Full programme available soon. 

Email Contact: bubbenhallevents@gmail.com  

 
Next PCC Meeting: Monday 15th June at 7 pm at the vicarage. 

 
 
 

 

mailto:dinbob@talktalk.net
mailto:bubbenhallevents@gmail.com
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Saturday June  21st  and Sunday, June 22nd  at Baginton: 
 

Church Flower Festival: Church open 12.00 noon - 5pm on Saturday, 

and 12- 2 and 3-5 on Sunday 
 

Refreshments available.       Details from Sue 76307255 

 

Children’s Society Boxes 
 

Diane Dixon writes:  The Children's Society boxes raised £296.87 in May’s opening.  

Thank you  to all who contributed;  it was another great total!  Many thanks  Diane. 

 
Church Floodlighting 

 

June 9th   Birthday Memories of Alf Mann 

 

Ladies’ Guild 
 

Mrs. Jo Carter is our speaker at 7.45 p.m. on Thursday 4th June in the Village Hall. Her 

subject- “The Laura Ashley Story”. 

 

Lent jars in aid of WaterAid 
 

 

The total contributed to our Lent Jars initiative in support of the charity 

WaterAid was £453. 54.  

£323.63 of this amount was Gift aided, which means that the charity will be able to reclaim 

tax amounting to an extra £81.  Many thanks for your generous donations and Gift-Aid 

forms, and please continue to pray for the work of WaterAid, and for the communities and 

families they help.   

 
From the Church Register 

 

On May 6, at St Leonard’s Church: The Funeral of Wendy Benn. 
 

 
 

May she rest in peace. 

 
 

On May 23, at St. Leonard’s Church:  

The wedding of Scott Paul Hirons and Stephanie  Anne Hirons. 

 
We wish them every happiness in their life together. 
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Lunch Club in the Church Centre 

 

The Lunch Club continues to take place on the second Wednesday of every month. It is 

much enjoyed by all who come: very many thanks to all the people whose ongoing hard 

work and commitment is making this possible. Cost is £4.00 for a home-cooked main 

course, pudding and tea/coffee, plus the opportunity for a good chat.    

There are a few places available for lunch on June 10 - just get in touch with 

Hazel. 

We can provide transport in the mini-bus if you need it- please get in touch with Hazel 

Smith on 02476 456711 

 
Thursday, June 4, 7.30 p.m.: Corpus Christi service.  

 

The visits of  Musica Sacra to lead the singing at some of our  

services, have been much enjoyed by the members of the 

congregation. Unfortunately, however, owing to illness, our 

Director, Dr. Gerard Hyland, is unable to be with us this time, 

though some choir members will be coming along as individuals 

to help us sing. 

 

However, undaunted, we shall be celebrating Our Lord’s 

institution of Holy Communion with our Corpus Christi 

service on Thursday, June 4 at 7.30 p.m. as usual. 

Another wine/ Buck’s Fizz/ cheese scones party after the service! 

Everybody welcome- do come along and join in. 

 
Help needed in churchyard please! 

 

Spring is here and the grass and weeds are growing fast. Please consider whether you can 

give some help in keeping our award-winning churchyard looking its best. Contact Hazel 

Smith, or any members of the churchyard team, with your offers of help. The volunteers 

meet the first and third Saturday in every month, and refreshments are an important part of 

the proceedings.  

 

 Flower Rota 
 

Date Altar Pulpit 

May 31 In memory of Elizabeth Cantrell  

June 15 In memory of Letty Wright In memory of Wyn Sadler (Hill) 

June 29 In memory of M. Phillip Smith 

July 5 In memory of James and Dorothy Bishop Arrangement by Hazel Smith 
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Ryton Evergreens 50+ Club 

  

02-06-2015          “To be announced”. 

16-05-2015          “To be announced”. 
 

Our meetings are held in the Village Hall on the first and third Tuesdays of every month 

from 1.45pm to 3.45pm. 

New members are welcome. Please contact John Louden 02476301269 

We use the village mini bus to our meetings in the Village Hall. 
 

At the moment we are desperate for drivers to take us on short distant day out trips. 

If anyone is interested in helping us it would be greatly appreciated. 

Please contact our Chairman on 02476301269. 

 
Come and enjoy breakfast in BUBBENHALL Village Hall! 

 

 First Saturday in   
 every month, from 
 9.00 – 11.00 a.m. 
 Full English £5.00, 

 or bacon/ sausage 
 etc. batches, tea, 
 coffee- priced per 

 item. 
 Proceeds in aid of 
 St Giles’ Church. 

  
Angela Greenway and Gill Green  hope to welcome even more of you 
on Saturday, June 6. 

Do come along and bring your friends! 
Many thanks to Angela, Gill, and all those who are helping them in 
this new venture. 

 

 
Ryton History Group 

 

Our meetings are held in The Village Hall from 7-30pm to 9.30pm on the fourth Friday of 

every month. Please come and join us. We meet from 7.30-9.30 pm in the Village Hall. 

Subscription: £20.00 per year or £2.50 per meeting 
 

We are now on the council website for you to get more information. 

 www.rytonondunsmore.org  or Steve Garrett 76639228    Ann 76302695 

 

http://www.rytonondunsmore.org/
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Fun for all ages at Village Worship (Second Sunday in every month), 
and Family Service (Fourth Sunday in every month).  

Both services begin at 9.30 a.m. All welcome- bring the family and enjoy these 

friendly services 

 

 
 

 

Pictures taken at Family Service for 

Rogation Sunday last year : we 

walked round our beautiful 

churchyard and asked God’s blessing 

on the crops, the animals, and our 

village community. 
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Thought for the month: Jake’s cake. 

 
Once upon a time there was a boy called Jake. When Jake was 11, and had just moved up 

into “Big School”, he started to learn Food Tech (Cookery to you and me).  Jake was 

pleased with his new-found skills and decided to bake a cake for the Church Fête.  He had 

put a lot of effort into making the cake and icing it, and his Mum said it looked lovely.  

 

The ladies running the cake 

stall were less convinced, 

however, and put it 

discreetly behind the other 

cakes. In the hot sun, the 

icing ran and Jake’s cake 

started to look a bit of a 

mess. He kept going back 

during the day to see if it 

had been sold, but as the 

other cakes were taken, his 

was the only one  still left.  

 

At the end of the day, to save it from the bin, he went and paid with all his pocket money 

to buy it back for himself.  
 

God so loved the world that he not only created us but also redeemed us at great price, however 

unlovely we may appear to others. 

 

TWIRLS – Women’s Institute 

 

Meet every third Thursday of the month at Ryton Church Centre. 7:30 to 9:30 p.m. 

Further details from secretary: 

Tracey Millar – 45 Church Road Tel:  07899 773373 

 

 

Tailpiece: … 
 
 

 
 
Camping is Nature’s way of 

feeding mosquitoes.  
 
Have a good summer! 
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Contributions for the July/ August Newsletter by June 20th 

please. 

Please note that the next Newsletter will be a joint issue for 

July and August.  

 

Please encourage others to ask to receive the Newsletter by 

email: the email version contains more news than there is 

room for in the paper version, and sometimes cartoons, 

pictures and jokes.  

Just contact Rosemary on rbking007@btinternet .com 

and ask to be added to the list. No charge! 
 

 

 
 


